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The Newsletter of the Oak Ridge Sportsmen s Association 

 
October 2012 Volume 21 Number 10 

The current membership count is at approximately 2200+  members 

 
Please remember that when using any of the ORSA Ranges safety should be your #1 concern.  Everyone must be diligent in observing and 

correcting unsafe actions by anyone on the Ranges.  Also remember that you should always wear proper EYE & EAR protection regardless of 
whether you are shooting or just watching. 

ORSA WEBSITE:  ORSAONLINE.ORG ORSA MEMBERSHIP INFO:  JOINORSA.ORG 

 

UPCOMING MEMBERSHIP ORIENTATION SESSIONS 
Membership will offer the mandatory orientation sessions for new members on the 3rd Wednesday of each month in the ORSA 
Clubhouse.   Our next session is scheduled for Oct. 17th 6:30 pm  

SMALLBORE RIFLE CLASS   
The next smallbore rifle class for new shooters will start Monday, October 8, 2012  at 7:00 pm.  We will meet at the indoor range.  The 
class is for ages 11 through adult.  The class will meet for seven weeks and covers firearm safety, shooting positions, shooting 
fundamentals, and an introduction to formal range procedures.  ORSA will furnish the necessary equipment including rifle, shooting pad, 
coat, and ammunition.  Each student must furnish his or her own eye and ear protection.  For more information call Ed Johnson at 483-
9573. 

Bullseye Pistol Class   
A class for beginning bullseye pistol shooters will begin on Tuesday, October 2, 2012.  The classes will meet at the Indoor Range 6:00pm 
to 8:pm and will run for six Tuesdays.  Students must provide hearing protection and eye protection.  Cost of the course is $25.   

We provide course books, targets, ammo, and pistols.  If you have a .22 pistol you would like to use you may bring it.  If it is suitable for 
the course you may use it.  The course will cover gun safety, pistol nomenclature, shooting fundamentals, and will lead to shooting the 
indoor match course.   

To register for the course or for more information call Ed Johnson at 483-9573.  

Handgun Carry Permit Classes   Jody Zorsch, Training Officer  

Our next handgun carry permit class will be Saturday Oct. 27th.    The class will be a combination of classroom and range instruction.   The class will 
start at 11:00am at the clubhouse and we will shoot at the indoor range.  Fee for the class is $30.00 for ORSA members & their spouses.  Non-members 
are also welcome to attend for $60.  

The class is an 8 hour class.  Since we start at 11am 

 

we don t break for lunch, but you are invited to bring lunch with you and/or any drinks/snacks 
you d like with you.  

Class space is limited so RSVP s are required.    
For more information and to register for the class contact Jody Zorsch at jzorsch@highland.net or 423-628-5471  

NRA Range Safety Officer (RSO)   Jody Zorsch, Training Officer  

ORSA training will be offering the 9 hour NRA Range Safety Officer course on October 22 & 23.   Class will be from 6-10:30pm each night at the club 
house.  You must attend both nights to receive certification.  

This course develops NRA Certified Range Safety Officers with the knowledge, skills, and attitude essential to organizing, conducting, and supervising 
safe shooting activities and range operations.  

The cost of the class is $50 for members, $100 for non-members and will require you to RSVP to ensure enough class materials.      

To RSVP  call 423-628-5471 or email jzorsch@highland.net   
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ORSA Skeet League to Commence Thursday, Oct 11 

 
A return to competitive league shooting will commence on Oct 11. There will be several orientation days for those newer shooters who 
wish to participate. Those of you who have participated in the organized team formats will recognize the program. This league will 
consist of 10 weeks of shooting 50 targets under the lights at ORSA. Shooting will begin at 6:45 and end No Later Than 9:00PM. The 
scores are handicapped at 90%. To accommodate those with work travel Shoot-aheads are strongly encouraged. The handicap evolves 
based upon each shooters performance week to week. There will be awards for Individual Top Raw Score as well as Runner Up and 
Third, the High Team based on handicap score as well as individual awards for most 25,24,23 etc on down until we run out of goodies.  
To sign up please contact Tobias Albrecht at either 805-1187 or treysclaysinc@earthlink.net        A set of rules will be emailed to 
participants as well as posted at the ORSA Clubhouse.   

ORSA 3-gun    Robert Toner 
The AR15.com/Rockcastle Pro-Am 3-gun Championship was held August 23-26 at the Rockcastle Shooting Center, located north of 
Bowling Green, KY.  The match was the single largest gathering of competitors and sponsors for the fast growing sport of 3-Gun.  Over 
500 competitors, including the biggest names in the sport, from 43 states and three foreign countries participated in the event, and ORSA 
was well represented in this match.  Congratulations to ORSA member Kevin Suffridge who won the Amateur Tactical Division.  Jason 
Edwards, a regular competitor at our 3-Gun, USPSA, and IDPA matches finished 12th place against the best competition in the country, in 
the Pro Tactical Division.  Other ORSA members and/or frequent participants in our monthly 3-Gun matches who competed at Rockcastle 
include:  

Darren Greer - 13th Place Overall Amateur Tactical Division- ORSA Member 
Robert Toner - Pro Tactical Division- ORSA 3 Gun President 
John Waters - Pro Tactical Division- ORSA Member 
Chris Weber - 14th Overall Amateur Open Division 
Monie Parton - 18th Place Amateur Tactical Division 
Kevin Pratt - Pro Tactical Division  

3-Gun competition involves using a pistol, shotgun, and rifle on a variety of targets, including flying clays, paper, steel plates, poppers, 
and metal flash targets.  For the Pro Division, rifle shots over 300 yards were required. The competition was divided into two groups, Pro 
and Amateur; the participants in the two groups competed in either Tactical or Open Divisions, based on the configuration of their 
firearms.  In the Tactical division your rifle is allowed to have one optic (scope or red dot/holographic sight), the pistol and shotgun 
required to have only iron sights, and the shotgun was limited to 9 rounds at the start.  

In the Open division, rifles could have more than one optic, pistol and shotgun could also be equipped with optics, and the shotgun 
capacity was not limited. In this division, some competitors were using an X-Rail system which allows the competitor to have up to 25 
rounds loaded in the shotgun.  

In addition to the main competition, there were numerous raffles and Pro Clinics were available from some of the top shooters in the 3-
Gun world both Friday and Saturday night.  There was also unique side matches; one notable such match entailed going into a cave to 
shoot USPSA targets using a suppressed .45 pistol equipped with IR lasers while wearing night vision goggles.  

After each day of competition, everyone gathered back at the lodge for some delicious food, cold beverages, telling tales and socializing 
until well into the night.  The accommodations available at the Rockcastle Shooting center were first rate and the vendors that were 
present covered all aspects of the 3 Gun shooting family. The NRA and a host of their board members were also present.   

If your interest in this type of shooting is piqued, please come out to one of our monthly 3-Gun matches  time and date are shown on the 
ORSA calendar.  Additional information is also available at ORSAAP.com - click on the multi-gun logo.   Beware, like most shooting 
sports, 3-Gun is very addictive.    
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Richard Stouder    There has been a recent stir in internet traffic and some articles in Fox News on 
the web where over a billion rounds of ammunition have been bought by the Department of Homeland 
Security, the Social Security Administration, NOAA, and other government agencies.  You just have to take 
that in for a minute - over a billion rounds and a majority if it hollow point bullets.  Why would the Social 
Security Administration need millions of rounds of hollow point bullets?  NOAA?? 
The Department of Homeland Security is not forthcoming with their purchases.  Agencies make purchases 
like this via a web site named FedBizOpps.  A solicitation in mid August for DHS to purchase ammunition on 
behalf of Immigration& Customs Enforcement contained numerous blocked out sections.  Redaction of this 
nature must only be for national security reasons and must be approved by Congress.  Nonetheless, the 
redacted portions included references to the amount of .223 62 grain and .223 64 grain ammunition being 
purchased.  The ammo purchase solicitation further stated that this was not subject to full and open 
competition and their justification for this was an unusual and compelling urgency.  Further DHS stated 

that there is a shortage of bullets which is threatening a situation which could cause substantial safety issues for the government threat should 
law enforcement not be adequately armed.  In March DHS purchased 450 million rounds of .40 caliber hollow point bullets.  This was followed 
up this summer where DFS ordered an additional 750 million rounds of assorted ammunition.  The only response DHS has provided is that these 
purchased are for training purposes.  You draw your own conclusions for all this.  I m not a conspiracy theorist but it is inane to believe this is 
the purchase of training ammunition.   
In these columns I have often warned that the gun control crowd will never rest.  Several items follow that merit attention. 
The New York and Connecticut legislatures are looking to implement microstamping technology requirements.  This could result in Remington 
and Colt being forced out of those states.   
Microstamping, or ballistic imprinting, is a patented process that uses laser technology to engrave a tiny marking of the make, model and serial 
number on the tip of a gun s firing pin to allow an imprint of that information on spent cartridge cases. Supporters of the technology say it will be 
a game changer, allowing authorities to quickly identify the registered guns used in crimes. Opponents claim the process is costly, unreliable 
and may ultimately impact the local economies that heavily depend on the gun industry, including Ilion, N.Y., where Remington Arms maintains 
a factory, and Hartford, Conn., where Colt's manufacturing is headquartered. 
The closure of Remington s plant in the 8,000-resident village would be a huge hit to the local economy, Meanwhile, in Connecticut, similar 
microstamping legislation has long been opposed by Colt, whose executives have claimed the feel-good legislation would drive gun 
manufacturers out of the state. 
Since the tragedy in Aurora, CO gun control activists have been demanding change to our gun control laws. We have had two separate acts trying 
to hurt ammo regulations submitted since the shooting. One that would limit your clips and magazines to only ten rounds, another that will 
prevent you from buying ammo online or by mail. They are taking advantage of a terrible situation to demand gun control rather than try to 
prevent another tragedy from occurring. If they were serious about stopping mass shootings, they would introduce a bill to repeal the so-called 
Gun-Free School Zones Act. One thing that is shown to stop mass shootings is the presence of an armed potential victim. If they want to get 
serious about saving lives, they should stop trying to pass laws that will only affect law-abiding citizens. 

Shortly after attaching the Large Capacity Magazine Ban to the Cyber Security Act the Democrats have submitted another piece of gun control 
literature. On July 30 Senator Frank Lautenberg, who was also a sponsor of the Large Capacity Magazine Ban, and Representative Carolyn 
McCarthy announced the plans for the 'Stop Online Ammunition Sales Act' at a New York City news conference.  

The outline of this new act consists of: 

 

It requires anyone selling ammunition to be a licensed dealer. 

 

It requires ammunition buyers who are not licensed dealers to present photo ID at the time of purchase, effectively banning the 
online or mail order purchase of ammo by regular civilians. 

 

It requires licensed ammunition dealers to maintain records of the sale of ammunition. 

 

It requires licensed ammunition dealers to report the sale of more than 1,000 rounds of ammunition to an unlicensed person 
within any five consecutive business days.  

There is some good news out of Colorado this week. The residents of Colorado have reflected on the situation in Aurora and took it upon 
themselves to stay safe. Gun sales are up 40% in Colorado since the horrific shooting. More and more people are starting to realize that gun 
control laws will not protect them or keep weapons out of the hands of criminals. Someone will be carrying a gun next time a lunatic goes off the 
deep end and he will not be sitting in court house like a zombie awaiting charges he will be six feet under thanks to our Second Amendment.  

These gun grabbers are taking advantage of a horrible situation to try to get gun control passed. Twelve people are dead and over fifty are injured 
not because it is legal to buy a gun but because someone went crazy and no one had a gun to take him down. If you were a criminal, would you 
rather try to take out a classroom where it is known no weapons are allowed? Or would you rather go into a classroom where every student has a 
.44 mag on their hip? These gun control laws are preventing everyday citizens from protecting themselves. Criminals do not obey laws. Why 
would they follow gun control laws? 
And a last thought.  How about Associate Justice of the Supreme Court Eric Holder?  Remember  elections have consequences.  The next 
President of the Unite States will appoint a minimum of two and maybe three justices.  In the two most recent Second Amendment rulings by the 
Supreme Court the votes were 5-4.  We were one vote away from the elimination of an individual s right to keep and bear arms.  Make your 
voice heard  VOTE. 
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Candidates for President (ORSA Board)   

Tobias Albrecht: Former Air Force Staff Sergeant and Texas Peace Officer, currently owner of Treys Clays Inc. As an active 
member of ORSA for 16 years, and a permanent (bond-holding) member for 14years I have previously held the offices of Skeet and Trap 
President (4 years), ORSA Vice-President for (3 years), ORSA Roads and Grounds for (2 years), ORSA President for the last 5 ½  years.   
Additionally, I have also served as interim Membership Secretary in 2007 and again in 2009 and 2010.  I have organized and promoted 
skeet and trap leagues, various work parties, and registered shoots.   As your ORSA President I have organized committees to actively 
support responsible range development and improvement of all our existing shooting facilities at ORSA.  I pledge to continue to actively 
pursue the modernization and incorporation of appropriate new disciplines for the ORSA facility to better accommodate our growing 
membership, training and youth program needs.   I will continue to encourage the responsible growth of the organization through our time 
tested and proven member referral and sponsorship system.  As your ORSA President I will continue to place ORSA, and our entire 
Association, first and foremost.  I further pledge to make it a facility that you will be proud to be affiliated with regardless if you are an 
old hand or one of our new comers.  We will do this together, gradually and in compliance with all city, county and state codes so as not 
to ever endanger our facilities future or financial well being.  If you have attended an orientation in the last five years chances are we have 
met.  I respectfully request your vote for President so that I may continue to serve our wonderful organization.    

Joddy Collins: Born in Oak Ridge Hospital January 11, 1955 to parents that 
supported Oak Ridge from it beginning in WWII. Joddy's mother was a Y-12 
calutron girl and his father was an anti-aircraft gunner's mate on the USS New Jersey 
during WWII. Joddy attended Oak Ridge s Pine Valley Elementary school and 
graduated from Clinton High School. Then he obtained a Bachelor of Science degree 
in Electrical Engineering from University of Tennessee, Knoxville. He works as an 
electronics engineer in telecommunications and instrumentation & controls for 
several companies including TVA, ORNL, & Y-12 UPF. Joddy's father took him 
hunting and fishing from 5 years old on, buying him a 22 rifle when he was 2 years 

old and too small to hold it.  Joddy hunted until game got scarce in the 1970s, and then switched to whitewater canoeing and kayaking. He 
worked tirelessly to build and improve Chota Canoe Club in Knoxville and TVCC in Chattanooga throughout his adult life and has held 
most club offices. With his leadership, TVCC membership increased from about 100 members to about 350 members during the 1990s. In 
2004, he moved back to Oak Ridge when employed by ORNL and joined ORSA.   

Joddy has always been an avid shooter, first concentrating on pistols and revolvers, then with 
rifles and shotguns. In 2005 he joined ORSA just to shoot his pistols at the plinking range after 
work. Joddy and Ken Palmer installed the indoor range target retrieval system. He met some skeet 
shooters and they introduced him to skeet shooting. While skeet shooting, a friend invited Joddy to 
shoot action pistol, & he did compete in the next Saturday s IDPA match. Presently Joddy is a 
skeet range officer and avid skeet shooter, an indoor range officer, shoots action pistol IDPA, 
IPSEC, and steel challenge, and practices with his pistols periodically at the indoor, plinking or 
action pistol range. He also provided management, posters, brochures, registration & scoring for 
the Wounded Warrior Fundraiser event, and supplies the skeet DVDs in the clubhouse. Joddy 
attends most ORSA Board meetings to listen and stay updated on ORSA issues, commenting 
when prudent. He also enjoys being a welcoming host to visitors and new members.  

Joddy s vision for ORSA is to keep ORSA operating and healthy by utilizing a pay-as-you-go philosophy, and supporting everything that 
brings our shooters together uniting ORSA. Joddy would survey the membership to see what the members want such as improvements to 
existing facilities and/or new facilities, propose new projects that have good support, and keep the ORSA website and newsletter up-to-
date, and fresh. ORSA belongs to its members and members should take care of it. Joddy would be one ORSA leader that participates in 
leagues, matches, and practices weekly.  
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Candidates for Vice President (ORSA Board)  

Jimmy Taylor: Jimmy has been a member of ORSA for 4+-years, and he holds two (2) ORSA Bonds. He served as Vice President 
of the Skeet & Trap Club for the year 2010. He is a member of: National Rifle Association (NRA); National Skeet Shooting Association 
(NSSA); International Defensive Pistol /Association (IDPA); and United States Practical Shooting Association (USPSA). He completed 
the Civilian Marksmanship Program (CMP) with ORSA s High Power Rifle Club. He enjoys all aspects of shooting sports and works to 
make ORSA a better club for all disciplines of shooting. He has worked on the following projects at ORSA: Lighting of the Skeet & Trap 
Fields; New Club House; 100-Yard Action Pistol Range; Storm Water Management Permit; Feasibility of Updating the Indoor Range; 
Feasibility of a 2nd Plinking Range; and the Feasibility of a 2nd Bench Rest Range. He promotes ORSA as the best shooting club in the 
southeast to all interested parties he meets. He will continue working for you as Vice President of ORSA in making sure our Club is the 
best and uses sound business practices. Jimmy asks for your support and requests your vote for him as Vice President.  

Jerry Zorsch: Who am I? I m a retired U.S. Merchant Marine Officer, (35 yrs.) and a Veteran of Desert Storm. I ve been an 
ORSA Member for over 25 years and Bond Holder, NRA Life Member, NRA Range Technical Team Advisor, NRA Certified Pistol and 
Rifle Instructor, State of Tennessee Concealed Carry Instructor, USPSA Life Member (L-2218), member IDPA, SASS Level II Range 
Officer (Ranger Z), Founding Member of Tennessee Firearms Association (TFA), Charter member of JPFO.  

Whenever possible I also enjoy shooting Skeet, Trap and High Power Rifle. If you have taken advantage of the Concealed Carry Class we 
offer at ORSA in the last 5 years, then we have met. I have volunteered my time to help over 1,000 people get their CCW at ORSA.  

I would like to see ORSA continue to grow. We need to develop better relations between ourselves, our neighbors and the surrounding 
community. As the City of Oak Ridge continues to grow around us, we need to be ever vigilant in protecting ourselves from anti gun 
neighbors, politicians and judges.    

I ll work to preserve our club and the 2 nd Amendment, not just for ourselves, but for future generations.   I m asking you to please vote 
for me for Vice President of ORSA. 

 

Chris Melhorn:  I am running for the position of Vice President of the Oak Ridge 
Sportsmen s Association (ORSA). My family and I have been members of ORSA since January 
2010.  Since joining ORSA, I have become a Range Safety Officer (RSO) for the Indoor Range, 
where I regularly serve as the RSO during the open times on the weekends. I have sponsored 
eight new members and I have taken over the responsibility as the Webmaster for the ORSA Web 
site. As Webmaster, I completely overhauled the old site and gave it a fresh, new look. My family 
and I participate in the Thursday Night Fun Skeet Shoots. I was a volunteer for the first annual 
Wounded Warrior Project Fun Shoot, and I often bring potential members to the facility to 
encourage their membership in ORSA.  

While not a native Tennessean, I have lived in Tennessee on three separate occasions. My most recent move to Tennessee was in 1990, 
when my family and I moved to the Hardin Valley area, where we have lived ever since. My wife and I have three children that visit the 
club with us regularly. I am employed by the Electric Power Research Institute (EPRI)  a nonprofit organization that conducts research 
on issues related to the electric power industry. I am active in the Boy Scouts, an Endowment 
member of the NRA, an NRA instructor for the Refuse to be Victim program, and an NRA 
certified Range Safety Officer. I hold both a Curio & Relics Federal Firearms License and Class 7 
Federal Firearms License. I have various interests in firearms and shooting sports, from collecting 
antique firearms to plinking with my .22s. I currently serve as the Vice President of the Board of 
Directors for Kingston Place Student Condominiums and as the President of the Board of 
Directors for the Misty Harbor Homeowners Association.  

My vision for ORSA is to keep ORSA operating and healthy by continuing to promote ORSA as a 
family friendly shooting facility.  My hope is that as a club, ORSA continues to attract new 
families that have an interest in shooting sports to join ORSA, to participate in ORSA events, and 
to become active ORSA members. I plan to start an outreach program to introduce young people 
to the pleasures and responsibilities of shooting sports. It is paramount that our younger 
generations are introduced to shooting sports to ensure that our country s shooting and hunting 
values and traditions continue. By providing leadership in the development and promotion of a 
family-friendly shooting facility, we can ensure that our long standing heritage at ORSA remains 
intact. 
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Candidates for Membership Secretary (ORSA Board) 

Ken Palmer: I was born in Detroit, Michigan and graduated from East Detroit High School.  I then attended the University of 
Michigan for one year.  I moved to Oliver Springs, TN with my family twenty nine years ago. 
My trade was a tool and die maker and machinist.  I accepted employment in Oak Ridge to build hydraulic chucks for Union Carbide.  In 
the year 1997 I retired. During 1965 and 1966 I served in the US Army during the Viet Nam crisis.  I am currently a lifetime member of 
the Disabled American Veterans, Chapter 26, in Oliver Springs.  

Since August, 2010 I have filled the position of Membership Secretary.  The Membership Secretary Basic Duty s  
Collect new and renewal applications from the post office.  
Deposit application checks in ORSA bank account  
Present the new and renewal applications to the ORSA 
board for approval  
Process applications to ORSA membership data base  
Purchase key card  

Program Key cards 
Program West and East gate or the range  
Contact applicants for orientation date  
Hold orientation meeting monthly  
Program entrance gates with codes for special events 

When people are late I will send another renewal or I will call them by phone. I will bug you to no end LOL. 
Because of my experience, and knowledge, I feel I am very qualified to fill the office of Membership Secretary.  

Candidates for Roads and Grounds (ORSA Board) 

Keith Jimmerson: Is a retired training spec. with two degrees from UT.  A BS in education and a Masters in Health and Safety. 
I have enjoyed doing the Roads and Grounds for the last couple of years and would like to continue as Roads and Grounds.   

Candidates for Treasurer (ORSA Board) 

Grant Hansen: I have been an active member of ORSA for over 10 years. I am an NRA member as well as an ATA (Amateur 
Trapshooting Association) life member. For over the past 20 years I have served as a business consultant to small companies, advising 
them in the areas of accounting and finance. Prior to that, I was the controller of a multi-million dollar high tech company. I am a member 
of the Institute of Management Accountants and hold an MBA in accounting and finance. If elected, I will work to provide clear and 
complete financial information and analysis to the Board as well as the general membership. I will support all association efforts to 
advance the shooting sports. I thank you in advance for your consideration and vote.  

Candidates for Training Officer (ORSA Board) 

Jody Zorsch: I am the Director of Emergency Management for Morgan County., responsible for disaster planning and hazardous 
materials response.  

I am a permanent (bond holding member) and have been a member of ORSA for 14+ years.    I am a certified Range Officer, certified 
NRA instructor and TN Handgun carry permit instructor.   I am a member of the NRA, SASS, TFA (Tennessee Firearms Association) and 
life member USPSA.  In my time at ORSA I have been active over the years in USPSA, SASS & Skeet.  

 I have been the training officer for ORSA since the position was created by the board.  I have enjoyed serving in the position and getting 
to meet and interact with the ORSA members and the public who attend our training classes.   In the last 5 years the training department 
has trained over 1,000 people in the handgun permit classes.    I look forward to continue the service to the club.  

Candidates for Secretary (ORSA Board)  

Linda Oliver: Began smallbore shooting and NRA membership in 1962 (Life Member since 2002) and earned Master s card in 
1966. National Record holder and former National Champion. US Randle Team member - 1969, 1970, and 1972; Randle Team Coach - 
1993 and Captain - 1994. Member of the US Dewar Team - 1970. Anderson County teacher 1974 - 2005 (UT  BS, MS). Member of 
ORSA 1975 - 1978 and 1988 - present. Rifle and Pistol Club Secretary 1992 - present and ORSA Secretary 1995 - present. Match 
Director and Statistical Officer for many smallbore and long range matches. Enjoys secretarial duties, meeting and talking with board and 
club members, and hopes to see ORSA develop to its fullest potential as a shooting facility and as a member of the community.  
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ORSA ACTIVITIES  October & November 2012 

 
S M T W T F S 

30   

Skeet & Trap 
Skeet Field   

October 1 

 
Long Range 

Practice 2:30 PM 
HP  

 
SB Class 

7 - 9 PM ID 

 
2   

HP Practice 
Noon  

Pistol Practice 
ID 6 - 8 PM  

AP Club Meeting 
Gander Mt.  7 PM 

3 
HP Practice Noon  

Skeet & Trap 
Skeet Field 
Smallbore 

Practice 5 - 9 PM ID 
R & P  6:30 PM CH 

ORSA Board  
7:30 PM CH 

4 
HP Practice 

Noon  
SB League CR  
4 PM to sunset 

Archery 6 - 9 PM ID  

5  

HP Practice  
9 AM  

HP All Day  

6   
NRA  HP Match 
HP 600 yards &  

CH 8 AM 

 
Skeet & Trap  
Skeet Field 

 
IDPA Match AP 10AM 

7  
NRA  HP Match 

HP 600 yards & CH 
9 AM 

Skeet & Trap  

Cowboy Set Up AP 

8  

Long Range 
Practice  

SB Class   

9   

HP Practice  

Pistol Practice   

10     

HP Practice  

Skeet & Trap  

SB Practice  

11  

HP Practice  

SB League  

Archery   

12    

High Power  
Practice  

13 
Cowboy Match 

8:30 AM AC Pistol  

Skeet & Trap  

NRA LR  Match HP 
1000 yards 9 AM 

14   

NRA MR Match  
HP 600 yards  

9 AM  

Skeet & Trap 

15  

Long Range 
Practice  

SB Class  

16   

HP Practice  

Pistol Practice  

17 
 HP Practice  

Skeet & Trap  

Smallbore Practice   

18    

HP Practice  

SB League  

Archery  

19   

High Power  
Practice  

20  
Skeet & Trap 

USPSA  Match AP  
10 AM 

CMP Games  
CH  8AM  

& HP 200 yards 

21 
Pistol Match 

8am-5pm CR & ID 
Skeet & Trap 
3 Gun Shoot 
 AP 10 AM  

Father-Son HP 
Match 

CH & HP All Day 

22 
Long Range 

Practice 
SB Class  

RSO Class 
6  10:30 PM CH 

23 
HP Practice  

Pistol Practice  

RSO Class 
6  10:30 PM CH 

24 
HP Practice  

Skeet & Trap  

Smallbore Practice    

25     

 HP Practice  

SB League  

Archery    

26   

High Power  
Practice   

27     
Skeet & Trap  

Steel Challenge 
Match AP 10 AM  

Carry Class 
CH & ID All Day 

28   

Skeet & Trap 
Skeet Field   

29  

Long Range 
Practice 2:30 PM 

HP  
SB Class 

7  9 PM ID  

30        

HP Practice  Noon  
Pistol Practice 

ID 6  8 PM  

AP Meeting 
Gander Mt. 7 PM 

31  

HP Practice Noon 
600 yds 

Skeet & Trap 
Skeet Field 
Smallbore 

Practice ID 5 - 9 PM  

November 1 

  

HP Practice Noon 

 

Archery  
6  9 PM ID 

 

2   

HP Practice 
9 AM 
all day  

3 
NRA HP  Match 
HP 600 yards &  

CH 8 AM  

Skeet & Trap 
Skeet Field 

4 
Skeet & Trap 
CMP EIC Leg 

Match 
9 AM CH & HP 

600 yards  

Cowboy Set Up  AP 

5 

 

Long Range 
Practice 

 

SB Class 

  

6   

HP Practice  

Pistol Class 
ID 6  8 PM  

7      
HP Practice 

Skeet & Trap 
SB Practice 

R & P Elections  
6:30 PM CH 
ORSA Board   
7:30 PM CH 

8   

HP Practice  

Archery   

9   

HP Practice   

10  
CMP Games 

8 AM  
CH & HP 200 yards 

Cowboy Match 
8:30 AM AC Pistol  

Skeet & Trap 

11   

Skeet & Trap   

12  

Long Range 
Practice  

SB Class  

13  

HP Practice   

PistolClass  

14  
HP Practice  

Skeet & Trap  

Smallbore Practice   

15  

HP Practice   

Archery   

16   

HP Practice  

17  

Skeet & Trap  

USPSA Match 
AP-10 AM  

18 
Skeet & Trap & 

Annual Meeting & 
Elections CH 2PM  

3 Gun Shoot  
AP 10 AM  

19  

Long Range 
Practice  

SB Class  

20  

HP Practice   

Pistol Class  

21 
HP Practice  

Skeet & Trap  

Smallbore Practice   

22  

HP Practice   

Archery   

23   

HP Practice 

24   

Skeet & Trap  

Steel Challenge  
Match 10 AM 
Action Pistol  

25   

Skeet & Trap  

26  

Long Range  
Practice  

SB Class  

27 
HP Practice  

Pistol Class   

AP Meeting 
7 PM Gander Mt. 

28 
HP Practice  

Skeet & Trap  

Smallbore 
Practice  

29  

HP Practice   

Archery   

30   

HP Practice 

Dec 1 

 

IDPA Match 
AP 10 AM 

 

Skeet & Trap 

 

S M T W T F S 
S & T - Skeet & Trap    SB - Smallbore    HP - Highpower    AP  Action Pistol    JOAD  JR Olympic Archery Dev    ID  Indoor Range     CR - Competition Range   CH - Clubhouse
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ORSA Board of Directors

 

President Tobias Albrecht III (before 10pm) 435-0902  
tobiasiii@sprintmail.com  

Vice President Chris Schamper  696-9166  
chris.schamper@gmail.com  

Secretary Linda Oliver (before 9pm) 584-1945  
oliverlindar@comcast.net  

Membership Sec Ken Palmer (before 10pm) 771-9601 

  

orsamembership@gmail.com  

Treasurer Grant Hansen (before 8pm) 805-9064  
granthansen@comcast.net  

Roads & Grounds Keith Jimmerson  927-2950  
hkjimmerson@hotmail.com  

Rifle Alan Strachn  931-260-6087  
alanstrachn@gmail.com  

Skeet & Trap Richard Stouder  482-5213  
oakridger48@msn.com  

Archery Don Wood (before 9pm) 435-0746  
don.wood@carlisletire.com  

Action Pistol Mike Madden  414-4636  
idpa45cal@comcast.net  

Training Officer Jody Zorsch (before 9pm) 423-628-5471  
jzorsch@highland.net  

Ex-Officio Ed Johnson  483-9573  
edjohnson144@comcast.net       

RF Editor  Henry Marambio  skeetwebdude@gmail.com (before 10pm) 310-9349     

Webmaster Chris Melhorn  cjmelhorn@earthlink.net  300-8103 

Send membership status & contact information changes to: 
ORSA, PO Box 6094, 

Oak Ridge, TN 37831-6094 

CLUB OFFICERS

 

CMP Program Charlie Smart  494-9895 
Junior Activities Ed Johnson  483-9573 
NRA Secretary Dave Ellison  482-4876 
SASS Leon Potgieter  257-7747 
NRA Pistol Richard Gwaltney  482-2100 
IDPA Mike Madden  414-4636 
IPSC/USPSA Mark Levy  250-9199 
Steel Challenge Eric Larson  671-3929 
Multi-Gun Bob Toner(bob@orsa3gun.com) 805-4206  

ORSA WEBSITE:  ORSAONLINE.ORG  

THE RANGEFINDER is published monthly by the Oak Ridge Sportsmen s 
Association (ORSA) and is mailed to all current members.  ORSA is an 
organization of shooters, hunters, archers, fishermen and others dedicated 
to outdoor sports and conservation.  A limited number of complimentary 
paper copies are available to interested parties and businesses on a first-
come, first-serve basis.  An electronic version of this newsletter is posting in 
the news area of the ORSA website.  

Send email correspondence (but NOT address changes) regarding this 
publication to: 
        Email: skeetwebdude@gmail.com 
       with a Subject Line:  ORSA Rangefinder 
           
Items for publication must be submitted on or before the board meeting of 
the month prior to publication. Electronic content sent via e-mail is preferred.  
Typed articles sent via snail mail are acceptable.  Quality of photographs & 
articles appearing in this publication depends upon the quality of the original.  
Every effort is made to provide accurate & timely information  errors will 
happen  please be understanding when they do occur.  

Membership information is available at    JOINORSA.ORG 

http://orsaonline.org

